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Senator Fielding asked: Senator Faulkner-...I will need to check whether other
ministers have received charter letters, but I do know that the Prime Minister
has sat down with each and every one of his ministers and undertaken a similar
process.

Senator FIELDING-Could you take that on notice then?
Senator Faulkner-I am happy to.

Answer: Over January and early February 2008, the Prime Minister conducted a
series of meetings with each senior portfolio Minister and the Cabinet Secretary.
These meetings were arranged as an opportunity, early in the life of the new
Government, to discuss the Prime Minister’s and Ministers’ views on each portfolio’s
key objectives, priorities and performance measurement and reporting arrangements.

Notes were taken of some key points raised during discussions.

At the conclusion of these meetings, draft charter letters summarising each portfolio’s
priorities were prepared. Given the Prime Minister’s decision that the distribution of
charter letters was not necessary the draft letters were not finalised.

The manner in which successive governments have managed their priorities, including
whether charter letters or other approaches are used, has changed from time to time.

It is a longstanding convention before this Committee that the policy on how priorities
are set by a Government, and the nature or content of those priorities, is not disclosed,
to maintain Cabinet confidentiality.
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